Union Minister of Home Affairs Rajnath Singh
17 Akbar Road
New Dehli, 110001

India


Dear Sir,

Please allow me to draw your attention to the difficulties faced by activists, lawyers and journalists in Bastar, Chhattisgarh.  In February, Soni Sori, an Adivasi activist and former prisoner of conscience, has to be hospitalized after she was attacked by several men and an acid-like substance was thrown in her face. Malini Subramaniam, a journalist who has written on human rights violations in Chhattisgarh, has received threats and stones were thrown at her house. She and her family had to leave Bastar out of fear for their safety. Isha Khandelwal and Shalini Gera, members of the Jagdalpur Legal Aid Group, which provides free legal advice to prisoners, were evicted by their landlord after the police said that there was a threat of attack against them but failed to provide protection.

It appears that the Chhattisgarh authorities are unable or unwilling to adequately ensure the safety of human rights activists, journalists and lawyers in the state. In light of these circumstances, I ask the central government to step in to ensure that people working for human rights can do so without intimidation, harassment and being attacked. Furthermore, I respectfully ask you to do whatever is needed to identify the attackers and hold them accountable in fair trials.


Sincerely,

